
 

3rd August 2017  : School closes 

       

3rd September 2017  : School re-opens 
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Dear parents 

 

Stop. Think.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Globalisation has its positive and negative effects. Technology has pros and cons. Nothing is black or 

white and everything is a shade of grey. Photographs are no longer hard evidence of a true event. 

What we knew  yesterday we are not sure of today. What waits for us in the future is too disruptive to 

fathom. We are arguably more consciously aware but perhaps less anchored. Ethics are personalised 

and codes of common practice are contested. Facts are debatable depending on your perspective. 

Communities and connections are virtual as much as actual. Parents are not sure whether to be 

mindful and present, or ófuture proofedô. As schools, it is all well and good to set a vision for the future, 

but where exactly are we going? Can we even conceptualise 2030 and beyond, given that according 

to a 2011 study in Transactions of the American Clinical and Climatological Association, knowledge is 

set to double every 73 days? 
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ñIt is estimated that the doubling time of medical knowledge in 1950 was 50 years; in 1980, 7 

years; and in 2010, 3.5 years. In 2020 it is projected to be 0.2 yearsðjust 73 days. Students who 

began medical school in the autumn of 2010 will experience approximately three doublings in 

knowledge by the time they complete the minimum length of training (7 years) needed to practise 

medicine. Students who graduate in 2020 will experience four doublings in knowledge. What was 

learned in the first 3 years of medical school will be just 6% of what is known at the end of the 

decade from 2010 to 2020.ò 

 

 

Granted, education is guilty of moving forward with a one hundred year lag. By and large, children are still     

funneled into institutional environments to sit in industrialised rows, like they might to prepare for a factory      

setting. Furthermore, they are likely fed predetermined, standardised content, with each candidate being        

assessed on the same measure; fish or leopard, they must all climb trees. Teachers complain when a            

curriculum is changed every five years, parents pressure teachers and administrators to deliver school like they 

experienced it decades ago. EdTech innovators sell products that break the budget and are obsolete before the 

next audit, if not next month. All in all, nothing much changes, and when it does, the changes may not be        

enduring. 

 

How should educators respond so that we are not spewing forth dated knowledge badly but equipping our    

children to stride into their world competent to manage change and diversity. How do we orientate them to     

possibility as much as problems? 

 

We must embrace, with all our might, cognitive education practice.  

 

Cognition is adaptive and changeable (Feuerstein, 2005). Cognitive strategies will withstand escalating 

knowledge and solve unpredictable problems. Developed cognition will allow for the assessment of perception 

and guard against prejudice. It will uphold ethics and the respect of one person for another. Indeed, meta-

cognition is key to success. By ordering our thoughts, individuals and communities can make sense of what is 

before us and integrate what comes our way. These  concepts are more than an idea or trend and involve     

substantially more than being a thinking school.  

 

Cognitive development is about a process of becoming ï each person on his journey, each school on its        

mission. It is an ethos, a culture, a belief, a pedagogy. Categorise it as you like. Reuven Feuerstein calls it 

óhuman learningô. Schools and the parents who partner with them should gear everything towards developing 

the learner and her cognitive profile actively and intentionally. To cover ground, we need to do so disruptively 

even. This is neither a radical nor alternative thought. Cognitive psychologists have been showing us how for 

more than a century. Some educators óget itô. Some donôt. Some wonôt. However, in this system called 

óschoolingô, we can each ótidy our roomsô, order our thoughts and apply what we can where we can. 

 

Why am I sharing these thoughts you may ask? Well, Bellavista is in the business of raising humans in this     

extraordinary 21st Century. The school has been overtly busy with cognitive education for more than twenty six 

years, through programmes like Cognitive Enrichment Advantage and Feuersteinôs Instrumental Enrichment 

programme. Pedagogical choices aside, we hold hope for the potential of every child and believe that IQ and 

EQ are not static measures. With intentional mediation, both brain and behaviours can change, even if this 

takes time. There can be no intervention or óremedialô effect without this underpinning belief. I want you to know 

that. I also want to pause in appreciation and thank the parent body for affording the staff here time to hone their 

skills towards this end, as we did in the training this past July, and for the trust you place in us to care for your 

young one with you.  

 

Hereôs to best practice. Hereôs to the kids. Hereôs to a brighter future.   

 



 

Nuts and bolts 

School holidays ahead 

School closes for the winter break following at 10h00 on Friday, 3 August 2018. Enjoy a good break from       

demands of routine, but please remember to keep up the reading with your child. You can read to or with your 

child; do it daily. School returns in spring on Monday, 3 September 2018. Winter or summer uniform applies for 

the first two weeks. Thereafter, it will be summer dress code. 

 

Drop and fetch routines 

Please be reminded not to stop, even momentarily, in the driveway to the school nor across any driveway in the 

neighbourhood. Also, please refrain from waiting in the classroom quads to collect your child. Please wait at the 

óbig treeô or gate side pavilion and support the independence of your child as he or she meets you there. 

 

Uniform Shop hours 

On Thursday, 30th August the uniform shop will be open from 1pm ï 3pm and on Friday 31st August, from 9am 

to 11am. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

External achievers 

If your child has achieved Provincial or National Colours or an outstanding award for an activity outside of 

school this year, we would like to acknowledge this in the school magazine at the end of the year. We will not 

pursue the information, but herewith invite you to be proactive and send to  

natasha.antunes@bellavistaschool.co.za: 

�x�� a good quality picture (high res is best, no WhatsApp optimised photos can be used) 

�x�� a short description of the achievement  

The deadline for submissions is 10 September 2018. 

 

Enjoy the August holidays 

Alison Scott 

Principal 

 

 

Kwe Zwe appreciation 
 
The KweZwe team and all at Bellavista wish to thank 
the  parent body for their generous contributions to 
the collection taken up for the month of August.  
 
This donation will help to sustain the children whilst 
the vegetable collection closes over our holidays. 
 
Sincere thanks 
The KweZwe team 


